
 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

It has been lovely to see and hear all the Christmas preparations around school 
increase over the last two weeks—the Christmas tree is up and beautiful singing fills 
the corridors ready for all the upcoming performances.   

Over the last few weeks the Key Stage 2 children have been leading us in Advent 
reflections which have helped the school prepare for the coming of Our Lord, Jesus 
Christ at Christmas time.  We look forward to Year 6ôs reflection tomorrow morning 
where parents and carers of Year 6 are invited to join us. 

Thank you to Chris Perry, our KS1 Wigan Music Service teacher, who led the Year 1 
and 2 music performances for the parents/carers this morning.  The children have 
developed real skill and confidence over the last term and they love their music 
lessons.  Well done children! 

The children thoroughly enjoyed working in their house teams on our Colour Day.  
They worked well in mixed age groups and produced excellent art work to 
demonstrate what our mission statement, ñGrowing in Faith, Love and Learningò 
means to them.  Please see the photo below of some of the childrenôs work. 

Today, the GIFT Team took part in a retreat day at St. Peterôs Catholic High School 
with other children from local schools. The day gave opportunity for a range of 
reflections and also fun activities. The children displayed impeccable behaviour and 
fully embraced all aspects of the day; we are very proud of them.  

Thank you for your continued support and please contact school if you feel you need 
support in any way. 

Take care,  

Mrs Helen Crowder 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 8th December 2022 

* enquiries@admin.saintbernadettes.wigan.sch.uk  

( 01257 401125 

Childrenôs Liturgy Christmas Reflection 18th December 2022 at 5pm 

All children of school age and their families are invited for a short Christmas 
celebration through story, carols and seasonal refreshments at St Bernadetteôs 
Church on the 18th December 2022 at 5:00pm.   

 

If you are interested, please ask Mrs Crowder or the school office                                  
for more information.  

 

We hope you can come and join us. Children are welcome to come dressed as one of 
the characters from the Christmas story if they wish.  You donôt need to bring 
anything apart from your singing voice.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069651737733


Strep A and Scarlet Fever 

You will probably have heard in the news about the Strep A Bacterial Infection. This 
is a very common bug in children/adults and in the majority of cases the symptoms 
can easily be treated promptly with antibiotics.  

Symptoms may include pain when swallowing, fever, swollen tonsils with white 
patches, swollen neck glands, a high temperature or a skin rash. 

The bacteria can also cause tonsillitis, pharyngitis, scarlet fever and other skin 
conditions. Please contact NHS 111 if your child's illness get worse or if you need 
further advice. 

In school we are encouraging frequent handwashing and hand sanitisation whilst 
also reminding children to ôCatch it, Bin it, Kill itô.  Please take a moment to read the 
update below: 

Group A Strep - What you need to know - UK Health Security Agency (blog.gov.uk)  

Santa Dash  

The óFriends Ofô are working hard behind the scenes to prepare for                      
tomorrowôs sponsored Santa Dash event.  Children can come to school                      
dressed in a Christmas jumper, any Christmas dressing up or Christmas                       
related items.   

Sponsorship monies can be brought in until Friday 16th December.  

Whole School Chester Zoo Trip 

We have booked a whole school trip (Nursery to Year 6) to Chester Zoo on Friday 3rd 
February 2023 to support our science and English curriculum (as well as have a great 
time!).   More information will be sent on our return to school in the new year but we 
are informing you of an approximate charge of £10 for the trip.  We also need lots of 
lovely helpers to make it happen.  If you are free to join us, then please get in touch 
with the school office where we will take your details and contact you to make 
arrangements nearer the time.   

 

 

 

Do you know anyone who is starting school/nursery in 
September 2023?   

Applications for primary school places for September 2023 can now be submitted via 
school admissions (Primary school admissions (wigan.gov.uk) )  

The deadline to apply for a primary school place for September 2023 is 15th January 
2023. 

If you would like to have a tour of our school, please contact our school office — 
01257 401125.  

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2022/12/05/group-a-strep-what-you-need-to-know/
https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Schools/School-Admissions/Primary-schools.aspx


Enhancements and Enrichments  

WigLe Dance 

Our extra-curricular dancers joined local schools and community groups to celebrate 
a festive dance spectacular last week.  They performed at The Edge Arena on Friday 
evening in the ñChristmas Crackerò dance festival.  The group of children showed off 
their talents to over 400 people, demonstrating great courage with big smiles on 
their faces.  Well done! 

Choir Performances 

Our choir joined other choirs from around Wigan in Wigan Music Serviceôs ñCarols 
and Choirsò event this week.  The children sang fantastically and were a credit to our 
school.  Well done Everyone.  

We look forward to performing in the Joint Parishes Carol Concert this evening at St. 
Marieôs Church, Standish.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Wigan Warriors Visit 

First team players from Wigan Warriors Rugby League came to St Bernadetteôs        
last week to talk to the children about set backs; how to stay motivated and             
handle pressure.  It was a fantastic, high energy assembly which the children loved! 

The players gave out prizes and we even had a special guest visit from Max, the 
mighty warrior mascot.  We hope it inspired the children to work hard and build up 
resilience, even when things get tough! 



Important Dates (more information to follow) 

 
Thursday 8th December@ 6:45pm (choir to arrive at 6:15pm please) ðJoint Parish Carol Service 
at St. Mariesô Church, Standish  

Friday 9th DecemberðChristmas Jumper Day 

Friday 9th December @ 9:10am - Year 6 Advent Assembly (parents/carers of Year 6 invited) 

Friday 9th DecemberðSanta Dash!! 

Monday 12th DecemberðYear 6 to watch St. Peterôs performance of ñGreaseò (in school time) 

Monday 12th DecemberðYear 4 Virtual Roman Solider visit 

Tuesday 13th December @ 2:00pmðNursery Nativity in the main school hall 

Tuesday 13th December @ 6:00pmðService of Sorrow at St Bernadetteôs Church for Year 4 
children and parents                                                                                                                     
 
Wednesday 14th DecemberðReception to Year 6 Christmas Lunch (please order on Evolve) 

Wednesday 14th December @ 2:00pmðReception and Year 1 Nativity 

Wednesday 14th December @ 6:00pmðReception and Year 1 Nativity 

Thursday 15th December @ 2:00pmðNursery Key Worker Christmas Craft session 

Friday 16th December @ 9:10amðYear 2 Christingle Celebration (parents/carers of Year 2 
invited) 

Sunday 18th December @ 5:00pmðChildrenôs Liturgy Christmas Reflection at St. Bernadetteôs 
Church. 

Tuesday 20th DecemberðParty Day! 

Tuesday 20th December @ 2:45pmðKS2 Carols Around the Christmas Tree 

Wednesday 21st Decemberðchildren may bring a toy into school on this day 

Wednesday 21st December @ 2:00pmðSchool closes for Christmas break (no after school club 
this day) 

Pencil Cases 

The children in Year 5 and 6 are allowed to bring their own pencil cases into school if 
they wish but please can they be of a sensible size.  This is a privilege for the older 
children.  Younger children in lower KS2 and KS1 are provided with all the 
equipment they need in class.  Thank you for your co-operation. 






